New Planning Applications

West Lodge, Gotham Road has submitted an application to erect a car port and a shed/garden building.

On-going Applications 

The University of Nottingham's application to permit an extension of three weeks for 24 hour geological exploration at the Dairy Centre, Melton Lane has been granted by the Borough Council.

The Parish Website (www.kingston-on-soar-pc.co.uk)

This is continually being updated and you can access information about the Parish including this Newsletter. 

The Annual Parish Meeting

This will take place on Tuesday 10 May 2016 at 7pm in the Village Hall.  Do please come along as it would be of benefit to know the views and opinions of as many parishioners as possible.  The Annual Parish Meeting will be followed by the Parish Council AGM.

Your Parish Councillors are:

Gill Aldridge
2 Long Row
01509 672944

Stuart Dale
24 Kegworth Road
01509 672703

David Fairbanks The Old Rectory
07718804066



Kingston Fields

Mark Johnson
51 West Leake Lane
0115 983 0316

Neville Smith
The Old Smithy
01509 670898



Station Road 

Your Parish Clerk is:

 Richard Parrey
61 West Leake Lane 
0115 983 0730 
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Easter Walk
The annual Easter Walk organised by the local churches will take place on Good Friday 14th April starting at Barton-In-Fabis at 1.00pm. The walk will go across country to Thrumpton, arriving about 1.30pm then cross the Thrumpton Hall estate to reach the cafe at Ratcliffe Marina for tea and hot cross buns at 2.45pm.  Then on to Ratcliffe-On-Soar to finish at Kingston Church at 3.30pm. These times are approximate as the walkers range from 10 years old to 70 so their speed is unpredictable. Each section is only one or two miles long so anybody is welcome to join for however long they want to. This is a good opportunity to see the countryside and wildlife, particularly as part of the walk is across land not open to the public. Adults and house trained children are welcome to join at any point in the walk. Kingston Church will be open so anybody can come in to look at the Babbington monument and other stone carvings that have put our church into the list of one thousand best churches in England. For further information contact Graham Grocock on 0115 9830854.

Community Events and Volunteers 

Help is needed with the organisation of events in the Parish. This is especially the case as Village Ventures are about to start holding their promotion meetings. Ideally a small group needs to be formed to share this workload with the support of the Parish Council and Village Hall Committee.  If you think you can spare some of your time for the benefit of the community, but especially if you can help with the organisation of events, please contact any Parish Councillor or Richard Parrey.

New Kingston Crossroads
Nottinghamshire County Council has advised that a scheme to improve safety at the crossroads is included in the budget for this financial year and that emergency white lining is programmed for 20th March.

Village Hall Car Park

We have received a request to improve the condition of the car park but with limited funds available this is a challenge.  However we would like to thank Murphy’s Works Manager for the Station Road bridge works who has been very helpful and offered to provide some road stone for repairs to the surface.   We will seek to minimise any inconvenience to those who use the car park but it will need to be closed while any repair work is undertaken.

Information Board for St Winifred’s Church

The printing has now been done by M & B Print of Loughborough for a reduced price of £30 because of the delay. The glass has also been purchased for £18. Stuart Dale will construct the wooden framework and when completed the information board will be erected near the bench in front of the church.

Transparency Code

Having attended the briefing session we have now been able to submit an application for a grant to assist the Parish Council in complying with the Transparency Code. This is to cover the cost of training and for computer and associated equipment used in undertaking Parish Council business.  

Litter Bins

We have received a quote of £353 for a 112 litre bin for the Village Hall Car Park to be supplied and installed by Streetwise. Streetwise will then empty the bin free of charge.  We will be applying to Stuart Matthews for a grant to fund this, and also ask Streetwise to renew the existing litter bins in the village.

Local Plan

Rushcliffe Borough Council are now undertaking an additional round of consultation to consider further where new housing may be built.  The main reason being that extra land may be needed for housing development because of a shortfall of around 900 homes in the number now expected to be built between 2019 and 2024.  This could include identifying sites for new homes at a wider range of towns and villages than was previously being considered. These are the villages of Cotgrave, Cropwell Bishop, East Bridgford, Gotham, Sutton Bonington and Tollerton. The Sutton Bonington site that has been put forward by a landowner is the field between Park Road and the railway line that is adjacent to the A6006. In the light of this the Village Plan is being reviewed to ensure the views of Parishioners regarding any future local development are prominent. 

Marquee

We are trying to find a suitable place to store the marquee and trailer.  If you can help with this please let a Parish Councillor or Richard Parrey know, it would be very much appreciated. There is also a need to prepare an inventory of parts, check the need for repairs and gain proficiency in its erection before it can be made available for hire again.  

